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BY EMAIL 
September 27, 2021 
 
Ms. Kate Kempton  
Olthus Kleer Townshend - LLP 
250 University Ave., 8th Floor 
Toronto, ON M5H 3E5 
kkempton@oktlaw.com 
 
Dear Ms. Kempton: 
 
Re: Ontario Energy Board  
 Enbridge Gas Inc. – 2020 Federal Carbon Pricing Program Application 
 Cost Award Eligibility – Chiefs of Ontario - OEB File Number: EB-2019-0247 

 
On September 24, 2021, the Chief of Ontario (COO) filed a letter with the Ontario Energy 
Board (OEB) seeking cost eligibility in the above noted proceeding. In its letter, the COO 
stated the following: 
 

The Board’s decision dated August 13, 2020 listed the Chiefs of Ontario as being 
granted intervenor status and cost eligibility, as did the decision on Costs awards 
dated September 21, 2020 which indicated that Chiefs of Ontario would be 
granted intervener status and cost award eligibility. This led prior counsel and 
Chiefs of Ontario to believe its costs would be eligible. While Chiefs of Ontario did 
not specify it would seek costs in its letter of intervention, there was a change of 
counsel between the date of sending the letter and the submissions. 

 
The OEB has reviewed the request for cost eligibility and will permit COO to file a cost award 
claim for consideration. The OEB accepts that there was an oversight upon the change of 
COO’s legal representative.  
 

The COO is required to meet the same deadlines as Anwaatin Inc. for filing a cost award 
claim as specified in the OEB’s Decision and Order issued on September 23, 2021. 
 

Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 

Christine E. Long 
Registrar  
 

c:  All parties in EB-2019-0247 
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